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March 31, 2011 
 
Ms. Barbara Bruno 
National Park Service 
Glacier Bay National Park & Preserve 
PO Box 140 
Gustavus, AK 99826-0140 
 
SUBJECT:  Bartlett River (NPS Fish Research Facility CMEP via GCD) 

State ID No.: ID2011-0319J 
Expedited Consistency Response - Concurrence 

 
Dear Ms. Bruno: 
 
The Division of Coastal and Ocean Management (DCOM) has received your consistency 
determination for the above-referenced activity.  You propose to install a sonar acoustic camera 
within the Bartlett River to count salmonid escapement seasonally between June 1 and 
November over four seasons.  This project is located within Section 3 of Township 39S., Range 
58E., Copper River Meridian, near Gustavus, Alaska.   
 
You have determined that your activity has effects to the Alaska Coastal Zone and is consistent 
to the maximum extent practicable (CMEP) with the enforceable policies of the Alaska Coastal 
Management Program (ACMP) under Generally Consistent Determination (GCD) #6 – 
Temporary Fish Research & Management Facilities.  This expedited consistency response, 
developed under 11 AAC 110, applies to the federal consistency determination required for your 
activity per 15 CFR 930 Subpart C.     
 
DCOM has consulted with State resource agencies, and concurs that your proposed activity is 
CMEP, since you have proposed in writing to conduct your activity in accordance with the 
Standard Alternative Measures in GCD #6.   
 
This consistency response is only for your activity as you described it in your consistency 
determination.  If you propose any changes to your activity, federal regulations require that you 
contact this office to determine if further review and approval is necessary.   
 
By copy of this letter, I am informing State resource agencies the coastal district of DCOM’s 

http://www.alaskacoast.state.ak.us/


concurrence with your determination.  State agencies may now issue permits according to their 
statutory and regulatory procedures.   
 
If you have any questions regarding this process, please contact me at 907-465-3563 or email 
william.groom@alaska.gov.  
 

Sincerely,  

 
William Groom 
Project Review Coordinator 

 
Enclosures: GCD #6 – Temporary Fish Research & Management Facilities 
 
cc:  Fran Roche - ADEC, Juneau 

Chas Dense – ADNR/DMLW, Juneau 
Kristin Dirks - ADNR/DMLW, Juneau 
Ted Deats – ADNR/DMLW, Juneau 
Jackie Timothy - ADFG/Habitat, Juneau 
Marla Carter – ADFG, Anchorage 
State Historical Preservation Office - ADNR/SHPO, Anchorage 
Randy Vigil – USACE Regulatory, Juneau 
Matt LaCroix – EPA, Juneau 
Tracy DeGering – EPA, Juneau 
Mary Goode – NMFS, Juneau 
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service – Juneau Field Office 

 


